Albuquerque Equal Voices for America’s Families Town Hall Meeting
April 9, 2008

On April 9, 2008 I attended a Town Hall meeting called by the Albuquerque Equal Voice for America’s Families Campaign.  There were approximately 250 people in attendance.  The meeting began with a welcoming address and then very short presentations by individuals addressing the following issues:  Seniors in Poverty – The Foreclosure Crisis – Environmental Justice – Criminal Justice – Health Care – Immigration.  The people in attendance were then divided into 10 separate discussion groups where they decided on what issues most affected their lives.  The groups were supposed to narrow down to one “most important” issue but only two groups managed to tighten their discussion to that point.   The small group sessions were all very productive.  The separation to the small groups and the subsequent presentation to the local elected officials was extremely empowering because the reports from the ten groups were extremely similar.  
The following page lists the elected officials who I remember were on the panel.  I hope that I did not miss anybody in this listing.  The second list is of the issues that were presented from each group and which group they came from.
I would like to point out the socioeconomic and ethnic mix of the participants was very balanced.  If anything some groups that are usually missed when polling and opinion research is done may have been a little more strongly represented.  Since these groups are the most affected by the negative aspects of the actions of our elected officials I believe that this is a good thing.

I would like to point out that New Mexico is going to be considering health care coverage reform again in the upcoming legislative session.  Looking at where health care registered in the list of issues in this Town Hall this seems very appropriate.  The Health Security Act is the only plan presently being considered that reduces costs both to the individual and to the state.  The Health Security Act also appears to be more likely than the other plans that have been presented, to ensure that everybody in New Mexico would have health care coverage.
This appears to me to be a clear indication that the New Mexico State Legislature needs to enact the Health Security Act in the upcoming 2009 legislative session.  If there is a system that will save more money and more lives than the Health Security Act we need to have it presented in time for the upcoming session so that it can become the health care coverage plan of the state of New Mexico.
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Thank You,

Terry Riley – (505) 899-6275   www.whatifyouknew-nm.com
Albuquerque Equal Voice for America’s Families Campaign

Albuquerque Town Hall
April 9, 2008 @ United South Broadway Cultural Center
Small Group Topics presented to the Listening Group

Listening Group Consisted of:

Mayor Chavez

City Councilor Ike Benton

Representative Gayle Chasey

Representative Antonio Maestas 
Representative Rick Miera

Senator Linda Lopez

Senator Jerry Ortiz-y-Pino

Small Group Issues

1. Elected officials need to meet with community on monthly basis

2. Hunger – Health – Education

3. Corporate Greed – Education – Medical for Everybody
4. Health – Immigration – Economy – Education – Quality of Life

5. Health Care – Accountability – Education – Prison Privatization – Social Investment rather than Private Investment

6. Health Care – Housing – Health as a Human Right

7. Education (choice of second language) Less Testing and More Teaching

8. Education (Equal opportunity in primary language until the student becomes proficient in English) – Health Access – Immigration (Very Afraid)

9. Equal Access for Good Living consisting of:

Health Care

Education

Fuel (car, heating, electric, etc.)

Housing

Environmental Controls

Living Wage

10. Predatory Lending – Universal Healthcare – Equalization of Services Availability – Homelessness – Jobs for Returning Vets – Prison Money – Return to programs available before 9-11
I put red on every entry for health, health care and medical care because New Mexico is scheduled to revisit health care coverage in the upcoming legislative session.  Legislators need to see how important this to the citizens of the state!








